

BRENT BOOKER

General President

MICHAEL F. SABITONI General Secretary-Treasurer

Vice Presidents:

TERRENCE M. HEALY Special Assistant to the General President

JOSEPH S. MANCINELLI Canadian Director

DENNIS L. MARTIRE
ROBERT E. RICHARDSON

OSCAR DE LA TORRE
SERGIO RASCON
ROBERT F. ABBOTT
SAMUEL STATEN, JR.

MICHAEL E. HELLSTROM

DAVID A. FRYE

ERNESTO J. ORDONEZ

DONATO A. BIANCO, JR.

STEPHEN E. FARNER
PAUL V. HOGROGIAN

HEADQUARTERS: 905 16th Street, NW Washington, DC 20006-1765 202-737-8320

Fax: 202-737-2754 www.liuna.org



NEW ENGLAND REGIONAL OFFICE

226 South Main Street • Providence, RI 02903 Phone: (401) 751-8010 • Fax: (401) 861-3340

February 22, 2024

Hon. Marvin L. Abney Chairperson, House Committee on Finance c/o HouseFinance@rilegislature.gov

Re: SUPPORT of the GO Bonds Question 2 – State Archives

Dear Chairperson Abney,

On behalf of the over 10,000 members of the Laborers' International Union of North America (LIUNA) in Rhode Island, I write in **SUPPORT of the GO Bonds Question 2 – State Archives** that will give voters the opportunity to decide on \$60M to support the State Archives Building Project. A dedicated State Archives Building will protect and preserve Rhode Island's vast collection of historic documents and artifacts dating back to the establishment of our Country and State. Rhode Island remains the only state without a dedicated archive building.

This significant capital investment is important for the proper protection, preservation, and viewing opportunities of historical artifacts. Creating a public gathering space that serves education, cultural, and tourism purposes for the citizens of Rhode Island and beyond. This building is envisioned as a multi-function space for events, meetings, and public gatherings and will serve as an anchor between our beautiful and well visited State House, truly a signature building in our capital city of Providence.

The State Archives Building Project is a significant construction investment and a project that will create hundreds of family-supporting union construction jobs, furthering the economic growth we are seeing throughout our State. Additionally, there are exciting opportunities for public-private investment and foundation partners to create this space in honoring our history and embracing technology to truly showcase Rhode Island.

I respectfully urge the committee to **SUPPORT** this bond question to give voters the chance to voice their support. Thank you in advance for your consideration and your attention to so many issues that affect our members.

With kind regards, I remain

Sincerely yours,

DONATO A. BIANCO, JR.

Vice President

and New England Regional Manager

DAB/al